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The Fort Lauderdale Police Department is investigating a homicide that took place early this morning at approximately 12:05 A.M.  The homicide occurred at 2119 Davie Boulevard, apartment 224.

Patrol Officers were dispatched to this location after receiving reports of a shooting.  Upon arrival, officers discovered the victim, who had been shot.  The victim was pronounced deceased on-scene.

Homicide Detectives have learned that the victim and his girlfriend were involved in a domestic dispute after returning home from a holiday celebration.  The dispute escalated and the girlfriend retrieved a firearm.  The girlfriend discharged the firearm striking the victim and killing him.  

Patrol Officers developed information on the girlfriend, who had fled the apartment shortly after the shooting.  A description was obtained on what the girlfriend was wearing and that information was relayed to Patrol Officers.  A perimeter was established and officers were able to locate the girlfriend.

The girlfriend has been identified as Evelyn Augustin, B/F; 10/24/1983 was transported to the Fort Lauderdale Police Detective Bureau.  Augustin spoke with Fort Lauderdale Police Homicide Detectives and was subsequently charged with one count of 2nd Degree Homicide.

The identity of the victim is being withheld pending notification to the victim’s family.

Anyone with information regarding this homicide is encouraged to contact Detective Mark Breen at 954-828-5708, Detective Jack DiCristofalo at 954-828-6096, or Broward County Crime Stoppers at 954-493-TIPS.
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